Storm Water Coalition Agenda
Thursday, June 17, 2010

Welcome and Roll.
Introduction: Glen Tanner reminded all members that if they are not receiving emails from him to
please contact him as soon as possible.

Update on Education Instructor/Julia Cole

A.
B.

C.

Visited 88 schools out of 91 and taught 8611 students.

Coalition members passed the resolution to have new materials purchased for the next
year.

Rhonda Thiele made a suggestion to give a quiz before and after each class to track the
effectiveness of Julia’s presentation. Members recommended presenting each teacher
with a survey the teachers can use to quiz their students prior to Julia Cole’s visit and
again after her visit. Another suggestion was to give the teachers a survey with the
teachers observations of student awareness after Julia’s visit. The surveys would come to
Glen Tanner, and the information would go out to each City. The survey can be used to
meet State education requirements. All members agreed to keep the Storm Water Student
Education program to 30 minutes for each class room visit.

Overview and Discussion of training

A.

Contech training attendance was 36.

To increase attendance at the training, each City needs to put forth greater effort to send
invitations to those targeted by the training. Past experiences has shown when the Cities
contact the target groups there has been greater interest.

Inspector training dates on hold. The training will be held some time during the months
of October or November 2010. The dates will be determined after the month of July and
the training that will be held at the Fall Storm Water Expo.

Industrial training was placed on hold until after July.

A speakers list will go out to each Coalition member for the APWA training. If there are
any suggestions for speakers, they are to be submitted to Glen Tanner as soon as possible.
Members were encouraged to join the APWA.

Approval and discussion of ComplianceGo program

A.

Coalition members felt there was need for further discussion about this online program.
Specific concerns were brought up concerning the cost of the program, the storage of
electronic information, and the rights to the information. A summary regarding the issues
will be presented to Coalitions members and the Cities prior to a final decision to
purchase the program

Excal training videos

A. Education video titles will be presented to the members during the August Storm Water
meeting. These videos will be kept in the Utah County Public Works library to be
checked out as needed by Coalition members.

Muscle Wall

A. The consensus was not to purchase the product at this time. The Coalition wants to see

what costs would be involved if the product was to be a County/City purchase.

Report from sub-committees

A.

Inspection Committee - Ryan Johnson/Orem City, Juan Garrido/Springville City, Don
Overson/Vineyard City, Mark Atwood/Pleasant Grove, Scott Allen/Provo City

The focus of the committee became education regarding pollutant of concern. permits and
storm water plans, Utah Lake Commission, and the Health Department information. It
became apparent that phosphorus materials need to be addressed with the general public,
industries, and employees of the cities.

Education committee - Steve Johnson/Orem City, Glen Tanner/UCPW,



10.

11.

Paul Miller/Lindon City

The committee presented ideas to increase public awareness by adding to the outreach
program water fairs and student education . They suggested that the Coalition also pursue
linking storm water education with the Boy Scouts of America. They also felt that the
subject of the monthly flyers should be dictated by the seasons. To increase public
awareness of the storm water flyer, there was a suggestion to have a product give away
linked to the end of each of the flyers. A survey would be taken by the reader after which
each reader could enter a monthly drawing. Items such as umbrellas, stadium seats,
coolers, mood pencils, key chains, freebies, or droplets were presented as possible
suggestions for give aways. There was discussion of using donated funds for storm water
commercials and then ordering the DVD of those commercials to run in City buildings.
There was also discussion about attaching the Storm Water information to flyers that
would go out to carpet cleaning companies, tile cutters, pressure washers, oil change
places, car washes, and lawn mowing companies.

Members were asked to respond back to Steve Johnson by the end of June regarding
pollutants of concerns. He would like their list of pollutants and why they feel these
should be address by the Coalition.

C. Elect members for Committees
Discharge Committee - Stan Orme/Orem City, Rustin Porter/Springville,
Don Reynolds/ACCENA Group
Post Construction Committee - Trapper Burdick/Spanish Fork, Rick Sabey/Orem City,
Curtis Chatwin/Lehi City, Juan Garrido/Springville City

D. State Meeting overview - Juan Garrido/Springville City
The State has an inspection form online which includes a survey and comment area. At
the next meeting, questions will be reviewed regarding the inspection form.

SWPP inspection checklist
A. Nestor Gallo found the newest version of the checklist at this website
http://www.waterquality.utah.gov/UPDES/stormwatermun.htm

MS4 Permit - Members are to send Glen comments. Please reference the item number and copy
the information when sending your comments. The deadline for final comments for the State is
June 24",

Other business

A. Budget - remember to budget for your stormwater dues. Bills will be send in July 2010.

B. Upcoming Fall Conference/Stormwater expo - Members were asked to email Glen
Tanner so he can get a count of how many will be attending the fall conference.
Other conference locations: San Antonio, Texas, Park City, Utah August 23, 2010
APWA Conference in St. George, Utah November 5 & 6, 2010.

Schedule next meeting Thursday, August 26, 2010 at 10 a.m. at the Public Works Building.



